
 
 
 

February 4, 2009 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, D.C. 20426 

 
Re:      North American Electric Reliability Corporation 

Docket No. RM08-13-000  
 
Dear Ms. Bose: 
 
On July 30, 2008, the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (“NERC”) 
submitted a petition in accordance with Section 215(d)(1) of the Federal Power Act 
(“FPA”) and Part 39.5 of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s (the 
“Commission”) regulations seeking approval of the proposed Reliability Standard of 
NERC, PRC-023-1 — Transmission Relay Loadability.   
 
It has come to NERC’s attention that there was one inadvertent reference to the requested 
effective date.  By this filing, NERC corrects the reference on page 27 under item 12 of 
the body of the filing to conform it to the introductory and conclusion paragraphs, as well 
as the text of the Reliability Standard.  Specifically, the reference to “effective the first 
day of the quarter no sooner than fifteen months after regulatory approval by the 
Commission” should instead state that the Reliability Standard be made “effective 
consistent with the implementation plan accompanying the Reliability Standard.”   
 
Accordingly, NERC respectfully requests that the Commission accept this errata filing 
and issue an order consistent with the comments provided herein. 

       
Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ Rebecca J. Michael 
Rebecca J. Michael 
Attorney for North American Electric 
Reliability Corporation 
 

cc: Official service list in RM08-13-000                  

   


